

PENYFFORDD COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of the (Zoom) Virtual Meeting held on Wednesday 14th July 2021

Present by Video: Councillors Mr M Rothero (Chairman), Mr R Bestwick, Mr J Priddin, Mr D Walker, Mr D Williams, Ms C Hinds, Mr S Saxon, Mr P Blackman and Mr A Ibbotson.

Also Present: Mrs Sharron G Jones, Locum Clerk
Sally Richards & Emma Woodfall – PPD Hwb
Ian Williams – FCC Streetscene

1-minute silence was held in respect of the recent loss of Dennis Parry. The Chairman said that he had been a Leader of the former Clwyd County Council, made a significant contribution to the area and had been heavily involved in the North Wales Child Abuse case and had given years of public service.

49. **Apologies**

Apologies were received from Cllrs Mr R Wakelam, Mr T Evans, Mrs P Ransome and Mr I Challinor and Mrs S Hughes Clerk & RFO.

50. **To receive any Declarations of Interest – Members Code of Conduct**

There were no Declarations of Interest received.

51. **Visitors**

a) Sally Richards (SR) and Emma Woodfall (EW) had attended the meeting to provide an update on the progress of the Youth Club Community Asset Transfer. SR advised that a panel meeting had taken place and the project had had been approved for Stage 2. Comments had also been made that the application had been a very strong application, one of the best that the panel had seen.

Cllr Williams said that it had been an absolute privilege to work with the team including Cadwyn Clwyd and Shaun Darlington from FLVC and that this project would complement what we have at the Institute.

EW said that she had worked closely with the Scout Group who had been supportive and had been looking forward to engage with FCC with Stage 3 of the application.

SR said that originally she had been looking to set up a Social Enterprise but the better option would be for a Community Interest Company and talked about funding opportunities from Social Business Wales and other organisations.

Cllr Williams referred to the need to enhance the facility, protect existing users and the need for a new scout hut to be built as the existing hut was derelict. He said that his allowances and left over s106 had been set aside to start the finance. (£10k with £3k having been used for a feasibility study).

£15,000 pa for first 5 years (and some insurance) to help set it up. Need to review the finances with the clerk on her return. The council agreed the funding subject to agreement from the Clerk.

Cllr Ibbotson said the community council could be seen as a funder of last resort and that we should take this more gradually, not rush into it. There are lots of grants available at the moment.

SR said that the monthly grant for bills would be good. Planning permission could take up to 18 months based on a similar project that she had been made aware of.

Cllr Blackman said the council are 100% in favour and will support the project. Cllr Williams agreed the safety net approach and that guidance from the Clerk and Mr A White was required before the September meeting.

SR thanked everyone for last couple of meetings and thanks to Cllr Ibbotson for sending information through from Welsh Water and Tesco. She said she was pleased with Stage 2 and excited about the project but that there was still a lot of work to be done.

The Chairman thanked SR and EW for their informative presentation.

RESOLVED: subject to consultation with the Clerk & RFO the council agreed to a 5 year financial support package of £15,000pa.

b) Ian Williams, FCC Streetscene was welcomed to the meeting by the Chairman. Cllr Bestwick asked about progress on the bins that had been requested but IW outlined that there had been a delay with deliveries and they were not expected until October. Same delay with the fencing. IW was thanked for changing the gate.

Cllr Bestwick asked about Melwood Close play area – can it be locked with gates? One gate had been installed by HAGS. HAGS are content to install two gates but we would need to ensure that your vehicles could still access the site to cut the grass. IW offered to meet on site next week with RB and others to review. Meeting fixed for 4.00 p.m. on Wednesday 21st. Cllr Williams reported the mound was removed at Melwood play area. Richard Roberts recommended that no gate was required. Cyclist speeding onto Holly Drive, but could it be a fence rather than a gate?

Cllr Bestwick talked about West View play area – can we plant new trees around the boundary of the play area (fence side) maybe 2 or 3 Silver Birch trees. IW agreed but said that this could be reviewed at site meeting as again access for mowing was required.

The Chair asked about Vounog Hill road repairs/pot holes to which IW responded that it was due for Class 1 patching and Abbots Lane was down for re-surfacing as it formed part of the safer routes to school. Penymynydd road junction with Chester Road would also be receiving some Class 1 patching.

Cllr Ibbotson asked whether FCC had a policy about the “keep off the grass” and “no ball games” signs on grassed areas in the village and whether there was a need to keep them, one location was near Abbotsford Drive. One of the signs dated back to Alyn and Deeside. IW said that this was Housing land but maintained by Streetscene and that FCC do not put these signs up now and we could review at the site meeting next week.

Cllr Ibbotson also asked IW about Penymynydd being underserved by bus routes and asked if work was continuing. IW said this was a Transport issue and he would liaise with Sarah Blake at FCC.

Cllr Williams added that pot holes were a constant item being reported and he backed up what IW had said. He also sympathised with IW as he didn't get the necessary support from Chief Officers at FCC.

Cllr Hinds referred to another area at Well House and that the entrance curb at West View had split from the pavement and was dangerous and close to the play area. She had also received requests from residents about the by-pass and asks if it would be done. IW responded that there are no major defects on the road but that the top course is weakening a bit.

Cllr Hinds also mentioned a query about the railway bridge signage, with one saying 12ft 9 and another saying 13 ft. The 13ft one was correct. Cllr Williams added that the surface of the road (Wrexham Road side) is very coarse by the bungalows, plus there are speed issues (that he is following up with Anthony Stanford). He asked IW to review this again.

Cllr Williams also referred to the fact that some FCC workmen had cut down some wild flowers and shrubs by mistake when cutting the roundabouts and ask IW to ask the workmen to be careful.

The Chairman thanked IW for attending the meeting.

RESOLVED: a site meeting will be held at 4pm on Wednesday 21st July. The Clerk will also update the FCC Issues Log accordingly.

52. **To receive and approve the Minutes of the Ordinary meeting held on 9th June 2021**

RESOLVED: Minutes were approved except that 41 resolution a) be amended to take out the words “where the council will then follow the formal Complaints Procedure. In accordance with guidance from the Internal Auditor will be formally signed by the Chairman by way of an electronic signature.

53. **To review and report on any Matters Arising from the previous meetings.**

Min 35 Min 14/218(3) –Cllr Bestwick reported that the speed results had been received and that he would share them with all members and that they could be discussed at the next meeting.

- Vounog – 35 mph, some up to 60 which is clearly excessive. Go Safe would need to increase the number of visits.
- Chester Road, Dobshill 40 mph, residents say it is too high due to parked cars etc. Average speed is much less with some cars only doing 20 or 30 mph which adds weight to our request.

RESOLVED: Speed survey results will be shared with all members and included on the September agenda for consideration.

54. Public Questions

There were public questions received regarding: West View Play Area and Mo's Kitchen planning application.

- a) The council has received two complaints via email from residents regarding concerns of the improvements to West View Play area.

The Chairman referred to the Clerk's update note and an email from Cllr Ransome outlining complaints about the play area, the height of one particular piece and anti-social behaviour. The anti-social behaviour should be referred to the Police and it was suggested by Cllr Williams that a site meeting be held with Richard Roberts and Wicksteed. Cllr Hinds said that 5 residents had approached her at the NHS day about this.

- b) Emails from residents with concerns of Mo's Kitchen planning app.

Cllr Williams said that Mo's Kitchen had a lot of support and that the Institute car park is private.

Cllr Blackman said he lived 150 yard from the chip shop and there were no issues. It is a mobile food place and there are mobile food units everywhere. He has not been contacted with any complaints and no-one has complained about the pizza van. It is an asset to the village and he is employing people in the village.

Cllr Saxon commented that the pizza van did look better and that it was only there once a week for 2/3 hours. He asked that maybe a condition could be added to ensure that the van was presentable or could it be hidden by a screen and combined with the Institute works.

55. Planning Applications

- a) To report and consider the following planning applications received from Flintshire County Council:
- i. [Ref: 063001](#). Application for approval of reserved matters following outline approval. (061182). Crown Cottage, Penymynydd Road, Penymynydd. **Council agree to determination by case officer but wish it to be conditioned that there is a feature within the design that links to the historical nature of the property, as per Councils and local members original response to this application several years ago. Penymynydd, particularly in this location, comprised of traditional brick, stone and rendered properties that have all disappeared over the years, and it is believed that something that relates to the heritage of the area is essential. What is left of this last remaining building is clearly in need of re-development, but members ask that some form of historical feature is retained that relates to its original use**
 - ii. [Ref: 062860](#). Erection of a Rear extension and new roof to garage conversion (ridgeline of new pitched roof over 4.00m). 8 Fairview, Penyffordd. **Members agree to determination by case officer and agree in principal to the proposal. However, should concerns be brought to the attention of the case officer, members request notification of these concerns and reserve the right to comment further.**
 - iii. [Ref: 062875](#). Creation of a walled garden area. Land at Chester Road, Penyffordd. **Members wish it to be noted that they have a prejudicial interest in this application as it is one being made by the Council. Despite this, members wish it to be known that the plan is to enhance the centre of the village with this feature following concerns about the current arrangement put to them by residents. The features will provide a relaxing amenity with seating and walled gardens for all to enjoy. We therefore hope that the application will be met with approval.**
 - iv. [Ref: 062954](#). Proposed Single Storey Extension. Mile House Farm, Chester Road, Dobshell. **Members agree to determination by case officer and agree in principal to the proposal. However, should concerns be brought to the attention of the case officer, members request notification of these concerns and reserve the right to comment further.**
 - v. [Ref: 062950](#). Erection of a two story wrap around extension creating garage, 2 bedrooms and family kitchen/dining room. Style End, Chester Road, Penymynydd, Penymynydd. **Members agree to determination by case officer and agree in principal to the proposal. However, should concerns be brought to the attention of the case officer, members request notification of these concerns and reserve the right to comment further.**
 - vi. [Ref: 063037](#). Retrospective planning permission for the erection of an orangery to the rear elevation. Dovecote Barn, Bannel Lane, Penymynydd. **Members agree to determination by case officer and agree in principal to the proposal. However, should concerns be brought to the attention of the case officer, members request notification of these concerns and reserve the right to comment further.**
 - vii. [Ref: 063114](#). Demolition of existing and installation of replacement chlorine bypass system, together with ancillary development. Padeswood Cement Works, Chester Road, Padeswood, Mold. **Members agree to determination by case officer and agree in principal to the proposal. Concerns though, exist about the increase in production and possible pollution, and request that it be conditioned that monitoring arrangements are in place relating to discharges from the system and results made available to local residents on request. Members also request it be conditioned that a new**

health study on the entire plant be undertaken within one year of completion of the commissioning of the bypass system. Health concerns of residents are regularly reported to members, and the last study of ten years ago now needs repeating. There have been many incidents of dust fall out in the last year, and the company are failing to report back on samples that have been taken. Residents really are concerned about possible particles in the dust that can affect health, and consider a new study is essential as soon as possible. Serious concerns have also been expressed about the last study, and request any new study that is undertaken is completely transparent with local involvement and input. The council request that a condition is applied that there is no increase to noise levels and/or hours of operation as a result of this proposal. plus a request for current decibel levels from various locations, then comparisons when fully commissioned. Should further concerns be brought to the attention of the case officer, members request notification of these concerns and reserve the right to comment further.

- viii. [Ref: 063067](#). Change of Use of existing commercial units (Class B1) to general industry (Class B2) to accommodate a timber storage business. Unit 1, Henffordd Farm, Old Hope Road, Penymynydd. **Members agree to determination by case officer and agree in principal to the proposal that has potential to be a business for the village that needs support. However, should concerns be brought to the attention of the case officer, members request notification of these concerns and reserve the right to comment further.**
- ix. [Ref: 063198](#). Demolition of split level kitchen extension and replacement with at-level kitchen/lounge/diner extension. Trellis, Wrexham Road, Penyffordd. **Members agree to determination by case officer and agree in principal to the proposal. The only concern is the height of the potential roof line that could impact on neighbours to the rear, and request an assurance that residents to the rear are fully notified and have the opportunity to review and comment, where any concerns expressed are taken in to consideration in making the decision. Should any concerns be brought to the attention of the case officer, members request notification of these concerns & reserve the right to comment further.**

RESOLVED: the above comments will be submitted to Flintshire County Council.

- b) The following Notifications of Planning Decisions made by Flintshire County Council were received:
- i. [Ref: 062195](#). Single storey porch/shower room to front of building. 64 Hawarden Road, Penyffordd. **Approved**
 - ii. [Ref: 061971](#). Change of Use of a detached garage into a dog grooming salon. Elder, Penymynydd Road, Penymynydd. **Approved**
 - iii. [Ref: 062740](#). Application for approval of details reserved by condition no 3 (Materials) attached to Planning Permission reference 061717. 12 Green Meadow Rise, Penymynydd. **Approved.**
 - iv. [Ref: 062743](#). Application for approval of details reserved by condition no. 8 attached to Planning Permission reference 061182. Crown Cottages, Penymynydd Road, Penymynydd. **Approved**
 - v. [Ref: 062294](#) Alterations to existing dwelling to provide adjustments to support independent disabled living. 97 Penymynydd Road, Penyffordd. **Approved**
 - vi. [Ref: 062394](#). Erection of proposed ground floor extension. Fairfield, Rhos Road, Penyffordd **Approved**
 - vii. [Ref: 062527](#). Application for approval of details reserved by condition no's 3 (Materials and 4(Landscape Plan) attached to planning Permission reference 060050. Bryn Yr Haul, Wrexham Road, Penyffordd, **Approved**
 - viii. [Ref: 062639](#). Erection of a 1st floor extension over car park entrance. 4A Chester Road, Penymynydd, **Permitted Development**
 - ix. [Ref: 062650](#). Erection of a Two storey extension to the side of the house. Garage area on the ground floor and a bedroom extension with on suite on the first floor. 92 Vounog Hill, Penyffordd, Chester, **Approved**
 - x. [Ref: 062930](#) Erection of rear ground floor extensions and a new entrance porch. 3 Silver Birch Way, Penyffordd. **Approved.**
- c) Nothing further to report for ongoing development, planning applications or appeals.

56. To Receive the Monthly County Councillors Report

Cty Cllr Hinds and Williams provided a brief verbal report. Both councillors referred to the Redrow buildings and that residents of Pleasant View on Well-House Drive have new builds built 8.4m away from their living room window. Cllr Williams said that neither Redrow, Planning Inspectorate, WG and FCC Planning had picked this up and that he had referred the matter to Lesley Griffiths and Mark Drakeford.

Cllr Williams provided an update on the burial issue. Colin Everett was supposed to write to residents and FCC had employed a Barrister from London to write a report which had been inconclusive.

Cllr Williams outlined his frustration and disillusionment with the lack of support from senior officers and others at FCC. He was “finishing” in a week and a half with the County Council but that he would still support Cllr Hinds and local residents. He said he was disappointed with FCC after 14 years it was very frustrating. FCC are 80% to blame, Planning Inspectorate 15% and Welsh Government 15%. None of these organisations have listened to residents.

The Chairman thanked Cllr Williams for his support to the village over the last 14 years.

Cllr Hinds had received a letter from a resident about the lack of bungalows at this development, Redrow had blamed FCC and Cllr Hinds read out a letter that she had recently received from Redrow. Redrow had not worked with FCC at the application state. Response from WG had blamed FCC.

Cllr Williams reported that at the LDP Hearing there was a really good response and strong voice from the community with lots of residents. It was the largest contribution in Flintshire.

57. **Millstone Play Area – Skate Ramps**

Cllr Bestwick referred to the noise assessment and said that there were 2 locations for the Skate Park. The Clerk had been in contact with a company about moving it. £35k had been allocated for this work and Richard Roberts, Aura had advised that the Community Council had been successful for match funding of £10,000. £45,000 was a reasonable budget for this purpose.

Lottery Grant - Not progressed much due to the other two play areas. A further update would be provided at the September meeting including options for a new surface or retain the existing one.

RESOLVED: Still at investigatory stage, no proposal.

58. **Play Areas**

a) West View – Cllr Bestwick reported this was a £20k project, Wicksteed had been selected and installed it. He had spoken to Wicksteed and Richard Roberts. Richard Roberts had inspected the equipment and was happy to take over the management of the play area.

He showed a map of the proposed play area. Residents had been concerned about the location of equipment so the largest piece of equipment had been moved further into the middle of the play area. Last summer had seen a major surge on the use of play areas due to Covid. Whenever you put new equipment in, it generates more visitors. He said that the equipment should not be moved and that the idea of planting trees (silver birch) would assist the privacy issue. Any anti-social behaviour should be reported to the Police.

A sign should be added to show opening and closing times and say what age the equipment is suitable for. RB suggested that new signage would help, improve the gate into the play area and maybe ask a volunteer to lock it up.

Comments were shared that residents who have made complaints did not want the roof removing of the climbing frame but that he wanted the whole piece of equipment removed. He also doesn't want the screen and older children use the equipment.

Cllr Williams asked if Cllr Bestwick had met with Wicksteed to which he replied no. Cllr Blackman stated that the council need to agree on suitable options before contacting Wicksteed. If Richard Roberts says it is fit for purpose it is. There have only been 3 formal complaints. Privacy is an issue but it can be resolved. Greater canopy required in village, tree planting scheme etc and trees/fence would form a sound barrier.

It was questioned whether the slide was south facing, Cllr Bestwick advised it was north facing and he produced a plan of the play area.

b) Melwood – Cllr Bestwick reported that they had completed a consultation exercise with a full leaflet drop. Some suggestions had been received from residents such as additional bins, equipment, additional gates, mound of soil and a gentleman did not want any equipment near his house.

RB showed the design of the play area and highlighted where the hedge could shield larger pieces of equipment. Location of equipment has been slightly moved following comments. Picnic bench is inclusive. Bench and litter bin located accordingly. Dog poo bin is NOT to go in the play area. Plan was to have a duo litter bin/dog bin but Richard Roberts does not recommend due to cross contamination.

Surface under the swings requires replacing with wet pour and Richard Roberts had suggested purchasing new swing frames rather than painting them.

£2,600 for Swing frame, £4,300 for wet pour and £2,200 for additional gate and fencing means an uplift of £9,100. There are some unallocated monies in the budget so should be able to afford it. Cllr Blackman

supported the replacement wet pour due to Health and Safety and bins etc., but not the swings. Wicksteed had indicated that they were happy for them to be painted up.

Cllr Bestwick would also like to do a second leaflet drop to inform residents the council has taken on board their comments and of the amended plans etc.

- c) Dobshill - William Hall Estates have provided the clerk with a details of a contractor to obtain a quote for the repairs. They will be attending the site to prepare a quote.

Cllr Blackman advised that children have been running through the gap onto road and cars are too fast. Gaps are insignificant due to the current summer growth so he will review again in Sept/Oct. Cllr Williams suggested maybe put some mesh fencing in to protect the children?

RESOLVED:

- a) A site meeting for all members will be held on Wednesday 21st July at 5.00 p.m.
b) The council approved wet pour and additional gate/fence. The swing frame will not be replaced. A further consultation will be made with residents to provide amended plans.
c) The fencing will be reviewed again in September/October.

59. **Environment Working Group**

Due to the absence of the Clerk this agenda item was deferred till September.

60. **Community Facilities**

- a) Youth Club (Community Hwb)
i. This was reported under Visitors.
ii. As per Min 51a, the council have agreed in principle to offer a financial support package of £15,000 pa for 5 years and will consult with the Clerk & RFO.
b) Community Changing Rooms/Portacabins – Cllr Williams will be meeting the contractors regarding the water connections next week.

Cllr Rothero commented on the poor condition of the field for football due to holes/ruts etc., this needs reviewing before play. Cllr Williams said that the contractor who did the path needs to go back and repair it.

Management Committee need to push ahead. Community field should be managed with school but it is a community field. Cllr Rothero said he would add it to the Governor's Agenda. Cllr Williams said the school have some control over it so it needs resolving, Cllr Rothero said that the school have no issue with it being used as a community fields.

Cllr Williams referred to "how" it became a community facility and that he would establish that with Damien Hughes from FCC.

- c) Old School Site – nothing further to report.

RESOLVED:

- a) the council have agreed in principle to offer a financial support package of £15,000 pa for 5 years and will consult with the Clerk & RFO.
b) The report was received and noted.

61. **Issues Raised with Flintshire County Council**

RESOLVED: Issues log to be updated as per discussion with Ian Williams under Min 51. Chester Road can be closed and Litter bins are delayed.

62. **NHS Social Care and Frontline Worker Day**

The day had been very successful with up to 100 vouchers allocated. Cllr Ransome had sent an email update and had received positive feedback and appreciation. It was a great day, the opening was well attended and social distancing had been observed.

The left over cards had been distributed to hospitals and care homes and boxes of chocolate given out. Cllr Walker reported that the children had been made up as the recipients of the cards had written letters to the children.

The Chairman thanked the whole team involved.

63. **Access to Meetings**

Due to the absence of the Clerk this agenda item was deferred till September.

64. **Community Place Plan**

A copy of the notes of the meeting held on 23 June was provided to all members. The survey has now gone live on the website and paper copies circulated around the local shops and pensioner bungalows. Closing date set as 31st July and the next meeting set for 24th August.

Cllr Bestwick asked all members to “push” the survey and asked councillors if they could add a link to their own social media too? The Chair asked for the Clerk to place it in a more prominent position on the website.

Cllr Hinds advised it had been placed on all notice boards and local shops and proposed a leaflet drop. Cllr Bestwick supported the proposal to leaflet drop and asked if he could get some printed so that they could deliver them?

Cllr Blackman said that he had leafleted the pensioners bungalows and residents had been pleased that the community council was asking them.

RESOLVED: the council agreed for Cllr Bestwick to proceed with printing of 500 leaflets. The survey is to be placed in a more prominent place on the website.

65. **Youth Representative**

The Chairman referred to the resignation of Yasmin Hewitt and thanked her for being a member and also for all her support and contribution during her short time.

As schools are due to break up for summer it was suggested that advertising of the vacancy be postponed.

RESOLVED: Agreed to defer the vacancy advert until September.

66. **Draft Supplementary Planning Guidance Note ‘Planning for Dark Night Skies’**

FCC have shared the Consultation on ‘Planning for Dark Night Skies: Supplementary Planning Guidance for lighting in the Clwydian Range and Dee Valley Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty’.

[Flintshire- Planning - Supplementary-planning-guidance](#) and [Clwydian range and dee valley aonb - lighting-consultation](#)

RESOLVED: members to comment directly to the Clerk before the closing date of the 9th August.

67. **Christmas Lighting**

Due to the absence of the Clerk this agenda item was deferred till September.

68. **Summer Recess – Delegated Powers**

RESOLVED: The Council approved to authorise the Chairman and Vice-Chairman and Clerk to deal with any urgent matters during the summer recess subject to those matters being reported back to Council at the September meeting.

69. **Quarterly Budget Review**

Due to the absence of the Clerk this agenda item was deferred till September.

70. **Bank Balances and Accounts for Payment**

Payments Received

10/06/2021	HMRC	VAT Claim 2020/21	£32,100.44
------------	------	-------------------	------------

Unpresented Cheques/Payments

102221	Poppy Appeal	Poppy Wreath 2019	£50.00
102222	Poppy Appeal	Poppy Wreath 2020	£50.00

Accounts for Payment

Payee	Details	Amount
Planning Aid Wales	*Training - Richard Bestwick	£30.00
Flintshire County Council	Street light Repairs (Pym Rd)	£197.50
Acoustic & Engineering Consults Ltd	Millstone Skate Ramp Noise Assessment	£720.00
Printcentre Wales Ltd	NHS Day - Posters	£12.00
Mrs S Hughes	Stationery, Travel, General Admin etc	£65.96
Staffing Costs	Jun-21	£2,350.54
AVOW	Payroll Charges April - June	£48.75
Mrs P Ransome	JW Plant & Co Ltd (Reimbursement for NHS Day Flag)	£49.31

b) To authorise delegated powers for payments during the summer recess.

RESOLVED:

- a) The above accounts be approved and will be processed for payment. In usual times the payment schedule would be formally signed by the Chairman of Finance and/or the Chairman of the Council and countersigned by two bank signatories, however, in accordance with guidance from the Internal Auditor as the Accounts for Payments are approved at the meeting and itemised within the minutes this will be accepted during the constraints of virtual meetings.
- b) The Clerk will obtain the required two bank signatories in accordance with the bank mandate for payments during the summer recess, these will then be reported in the September Meeting where the report will be signed by the Chairman and/or Chairman of Finance.

71. Correspondence

The following correspondence was received and noted.

- OVW & Planning Aid Wales Training.
- OVW – Programme for Government emailed 16.06.2021
- Walking and Cycling in Flintshire. Information shared via email to members and included on the website and facebook. Cllr Bestwick encouraged all members to respond. You can comment on individual areas like Chester Road and Lower Mountain Road about the speed issues etc. You can add weight to existing comments or add your own and you can comment on the state of footpaths and cycleways etc.
- WG consultation: ‘Eligible Community Councils (General Power of Competence) (Qualifications of Clerks) (Wales) Regulations 2021’ The consultation will be open between 28 June 2021 and 24 September 2021
- Hanson Liaison Meeting agenda – Monday 19th July at 6.00 p.m.
- OVW – Information on Operation London Bridge.
- FCC Summer Playscheme – 4 week scheme running from Monday 19th July – Friday 13th August 2.00pm – 4.00pm at the Millstone Play Area. All attendees must register in advance at [Flintshire -Summer Playscheme](#)

72. Members Items/Future Agenda Items

- Cllr Williams referred to the Deeside Rainbow Hospital site becoming a “walk-in” vaccination site and that he would circulate the information to all members for onward circulation and promotion.
- The Chairman referred to the litter pick on Saturday at the Millstone Play area at 10.00 a.m. until 2.00 p.m. First Aid kits and hi viz jackets had been requested.

The Chairman thanked Sharron Jones for her assistance and attendance.

The meeting commenced at 6.30pm and closed at 9.34pm

Chair.....8th September 2021